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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
March 28, 2013
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Belinda Shelton Duggan.


Trustees present: Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Terri 


Larrew (Harper Woods), Stan Lisica (MacDonald), Amanda Osborne (Ray), Ron 


Black (Shelby), Belinda Shelton Duggan (Troy).


      Trustees excused: Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Frank Pasternak (Warren).

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).
II.          Approval of the Agenda

Motion made by Ehrke to approve the Agenda, supported by Brown. Motion Carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Osborne to approve the February 28, 2013 minutes, 


supported by Larrew. Motion Carried
IV.
      Public Participation

None 
 V.         Member Library Concerns

Larry Neal from Clinton-Macomb Public Library was interviewed by the Detroit Free Press about TIFA/DDA and their impact on libraries. Clinton-Macomb Public Library will have a 1/3 millage proposal on the August 2013 ballot. Shelby Township is in negotiations with Macomb Township to move the court allowing for expansion of the library, senior center and the cable television department.
VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

Payment of the bills for March 2013 was approved on a motion by Larrew, supported by Black. Motion Carried.
B.  Budget Reports

    

Ehrke moved to receive and file the February 2013 Budget Reports, 



 supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
           Lisica moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,    




supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.
D. Budget Committee Recommendations
1. 2012-2013 General Fund Budget Revision

The Budget Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend decreasing the insurance line item to bring it in line with actual expenditures.

2. 2012-2013 Proprietary Fund Budget Revision

The Budget Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend increasing the insurance and miscellaneous income line items to bring them in line with actual amounts. Ehrke made a motion to approve the changes to the General Fund and Proprietary Fund Budgets. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.

E. Purchase Replacement Phone System

   The contract with Windstream, our current phone system provider, will expire in 

April 2013. Chris has investigated going to a cloud based system through Ring 

Central saving the Cooperative approximately $5,150 a year. The Cooperative 

would keep its existing phone numbers and the new system will be able to integrate 

with staff members’ mobile phones. The Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommended the purchase with the stipulation that the Cooperative get 
feedback from other customers. Chris did call references and they were positive. Brown made a motion to approve the purchase of the new phone system and to sign a 36 month service contract with Ring Central. The motion was supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.

VII. Information Items
The Suburban Library Cooperative Board received a letter from Cathy Russ complimenting Tammy Turgeon for her participation in a panel discussion in a Library Administration & Management class she teaches at Wayne State University.

A. Director’s Report
1. Staff Compensation
Provided as asked for from last month’s meeting.

2. New Member Handbook
A sample handbook was available for board members to review. The Cooperative’s investment policy and a synopsis of Roberts Rules of Order will be added.

B. Items for April Agenda

April Advisory Council meeting cancelled.
C. Advisory Council Minutes March 2013
VIII.       Next meeting date 



The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, April 25, 2013 at the Suburban Library


Cooperative.
  IX.        Adjournment



      Ehrke moved to adjourn at 7:15 p.m., supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Nancy Ehrke, Secretary
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